
 

What’s happening in the School and Community? 
Read all about it inside! 

To Place Notices:  Pukeatua School Ph: 872 4862 E-mail: office@pukeatuaschool.co.nz 

Please Support Those Who Support Us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

For all your farm contracting and house & 
site development requirements  

call Gary 021 396237 

101 Arapuni Road 
R D 5 Te Awamutu 
Mobile: 027 220 1417 
Office & A/Hrs: 07 870 6610 
Email: dennis.rural@xtra.co.nz 

Dennis Hewitt  -  Manager 
Effluent Ponds 

Tanker Tracks 

Anderson’s 
Quarry Ltd 

Waimanu Road, Pukeatua 

FOR ALL FARM METAL 
RUBBLE 

CRUSHED MAINTENANCE METAL 
(Fines, 40mm, 65mm) 

And DRAINAGE 
Cartage arranged at competitive rates 

Contact: Paul 021 724 819 
 Office & A/Hrs (07) 827 3446 

The pool really is a life saver 
on hot days 



Term Dates fOR 2019 
Term 1: Tues 29 Jan to Fri 12 April 
Term 2: Mon 29 April to Fri 5 July 
Term 3: Mon 22 July to Fri 27 September 
Term 4:   Mon 14 October to  Dec (TBC) 
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Next Newsletter:  Thursday 21st February 2019  
 

All items for the next newsletter are due by:  

12 noon, Tuesday 19th February 2019 

Coming events 
2019 
Feb 15 Flamin Pizza, Pukeatua Hall, 5pm 
 22 E-Z Junior Swimming Sports  
 25 BOT Meeting 
Mar      1 E-Z Senior Swimming Sports 
   4 Bikes at school 
   7 School Triathlon 
      11-15 Senior Camp at Hastings 
Apr   3-4   Parent Interviews 
   5 E-Z Touch Tournament 
Jun   7 Cross Country 
 14 Teacher Only Day  


 

The next Board Of Trustees Meeting  
will be held in the Pukeatua School staff room 

on Monday  25th February 2019 at 7.00 pm  
 

Everyone is most welcome to attend 

Thursday 7 February 2019 

Xmas Holiday 
Help 

 

Over the Xmas 
Holidays do  

“You” need a 
hand?? 

 

Hard Working  
mature male, keen 
to help wherever  

required: 
 

Home 
Farm 

Business 
 

I am also a qualified 
Chef able to do 

Xmas Functions, 
Private Parties, 

whatever you need. 
 

Contact Ian Harris 
Ph 872 4546 

Board & School 
 
 

Welcome to the start of 2019’s school year.  I 
hope that you have all been able to enjoy some 

relaxing time with family and friends and are 
now ready for the onslaught of the educational 
year!  As always, the first term is a busy one as 
we make the most of the good weather. So with 

that in mind, I would like to let you all know of 
the “big” events happening this term: 

 Junior Swimming, 22 Feb—a fun day 

demonstrating what the students can do.  
Come along, bring a picnic and enjoy the 
day. 

 Senior Swimming, 1 March—an emphasis 

on having a go 

 Triathlon, 7 March—All students to 

participate, Juniors will be buddied up 
with a Senior student to help them around 
the course.  Get bikes ready now! 
Remember that every child needs a 
helmet.  Bikes should be at school by 
Monday 4 March for practices.  Bikes will 
be locked at all times. 

 Senior Camp—Years 5-8, Napier 11-15 

March 
 

School is well under way now and thank you to 
all those who have attended to their children's 
stationery needs.   To those still to do so, 
remember that payment options are available 
so please contact the office to make 
arrangements. 

Attendance 
As part of our reporting to the BOT we report against attendance, this will also be reported 

to you in your child’s report.  We have a target attendance of 92% and above.  We found this 

interesting breakdown when compiling the individual children’s attendance rates.   

The Ministry of Education attendance rates are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another interesting but scary fact  -  If your child misses one day a fortnight for various 

reasons, by the time they reach Year 10 they will have missed a whole year of schooling. 

Absences do have a significant impact on a child’s learning, please be mindful of this! 

Thank You  To the team of ladies who either helped and or donated food to provide lunches for 

the Marshalls of the 4x4  National Trial on 19 January.  They all very much enjoyed their lunches 
and wished to thank you all.  Your fundraising efforts go towards the many subsidised events on 
the school calendar ie Visiting artists, Year 8 Trip, Senior Camp, Day Trips etc 



Pukeatua  

War  

Memorial 

           Church   
 

 

 

Sunday 17th February  
 

 11.15 am Anglican  
Family Eucharist 

 

Sunday 28th April 
11.15 am 

ANZAC Service  
 

All Welcome 
 

The Church is available 
for Weddings,  

Funerals and Baptisms 
 
 

Enquiries to  
Kathie Claypole  

 
Ph 872 4352 

District   
notices 

Taoist Tai Chi 
 

Arapuni Hall 
 

A beginners class is starting 
on Tuesday 5th March at 

10.00 am 
  

Tai Chi is a gentle form of 
exercise that stretches and 

relaxes the body.  It improves 
energy, balance and flexibility 

 

Enquiries to Lesley  
Ph 07 883 5763  

 

Or Kathy 
Ph 07 872 2852 

Principal’s Message 
     

Welcome to the new school year.  We trust you had a great  
break over the holiday period with your families and we hope  
the New Year has started well for all!  We especially welcome the  
11 new students who have joined us! We started the year with 87  
children which is 20 more than last year and 20 plus more than the year 
before!  Welcome to the new families whose children have started at our 
school and we hope you enjoy your association with us! The weather 
was testing the first week with temperatures in the low 30’s.  Thankfully 
we have air con in most rooms and that we have a very good swimming 
pool! Some children had 4 swims in one day! Keeping cool does allow 
you to concentrate more! 
 

    On the subject of the pool, we thank Adam Stockholmes for keeping 
it going so well over the summer break!  The job is not as easy as it 
looks as weather and usage can alter the fine balance quickly! , We 
know many families have enjoyed the facility!  We are lucky indeed! At 
bigger schools the children only get to swim 4 times a week! 
 

   Thank you to the parents who responded quickly to all the de-
mands of a new school year in regards to stationery and other 
school payments.  The amount paid does add up but I think we are 
pretty cheap when comparing to a new start at Secondary School! 
 

   This term does go pretty quickly because we are busy doing lots of 
“first term things!”  Swimming sports, triathlon, Senior School camp 
to name a few! The senior children are looking forward to their week in 
the Hawkes Bay.  We will be taking away a few more children than we 
normally do and we look forward to seeing and doing activities in a great 
part of the country. 
 

   There has been a lot of discussion in the media about the the 
“Tomorrow's Schools Independent Taskforce” recommendations for 
the future of schooling in New Zealand.  There has been a 146 page 
document sent to schools to digest! It is interesting reading but will take 
a while to get through! In the end, what will be will be, as the Ministry 
and the Government tend to do what they want in the end!  On a similar 
note there are planned meetings for teachers sometime this term to  
further discuss the teacher shortage, recruitment and retention and 
working conditions for teachers. 
 

   Next week we will be sending out a short form for parents / care-
givers to fill in and return to school.  From the feedback we can form 
our Strategic Plan for the next 5 years and include your ideas of what’s 
important to Pukeatua people in our curriculum.   Look out for that next 
week and please add pen to paper and send back. 
 

Quote of the week 

“For last year's words belong to last year's language.  And next year's 
words await another voice. And to make an end is to make a  
beginning."                                                           TS Elliot 
 

Pupils of the week 
Meela Jacobsen, Jake Gillespie, Hayden Curtis, Jaiden Molina, 

Jaskaran Singh, Sayan Slade.  
 

John McLean          Principal 

Small 2 Bedroom 
cottage 

 

 available to rent in  
Pukeatua  

 

Includes carport & Heat pump 
Rent $200 week 

 

Contact James & Carolyn 
Houghton 

 
0274377632 
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